
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing this document because I would like to say something about the Visa Capping 
Program.  
 
I present the point of view from an international student that has gained degree(s) from this 
country, and currently has already applied for Australia PR.  
 
After I arrived at Australia, I realized the beauty and peace of this country, and I decided to stay 
here to start my future. After all these years I made my life plan just followed the policy that 
made by the immigration department (despite it always changes). Many others have the same 
instance. Students spent their time, spent their money and try to satisfy the requirement just 
because the government says if they do so, they could get PR (based on the law and policy). It 
may not be a guarantee because the policy may change before they make the application. 
 
However for those who have already satisfied all requirements and have already submitted 
their applications, it could be unfair to cancel or terminate their applications. May be the current 
situation is that there are much more applicants than it demands, but this is not the applicants’ 
fault, it may be the problem of the policy. So why should the innocent people take the 
responsibility and consequences? Once the government accepts the application and the 
application meets the requirement, it is like a deal, it is a matter of honor. Many people made 
changes of their lives and made great efforts, and luckily they meet the requirement before it 
changed. In this progress they actually made many great contributes to this country. They 
spend their money to invest for vehicles, real estate, businesses and etc. They spend their time to 
communication and built up their new relationships with people, which will make Australia a 
wonderful multi-culture country. Students with high education levels also have the potential to 
make greater contributions to the economy and society. And can give solutions to labor 
requirement from the market.  
 
Once the application has made and accepted, according to the law (currently) the application must 
be admitted if all requirement is met, it is only a matter of time. Then people start to plan their 
future in this country. However if their applications are terminated, they will lose many things.  
 
So if possible do please consider my comments a little bit when you make any decision. This is no 
only about the fate of a single applicant, but also the reputation of Australia government, and the 
future of this beautiful country. 
 
Regards 
 
 


